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The main points noted by Sir Nicolas Yermoloff in his report
are : (1) The deposit was probably neritic, not of deep-sea origin.
(2) Two forms could perhaps be considered new. (3) The deposit
does not appear to be of very great antiquity. (4) Affinities to
Mediterranean forms appear. (5) Dictyocha are present but not
numerous.

Since Sir Nicolas Yermoloff s report was written, I have examined
numerous old bore samples which are preserved in the Geological
Museum at Cairo, and have found diatomaceous beds in many widely
separated localities, such as :—

(a) At Hurghada, where a surface shale, covering a large area,
is mainly composed of Melosira-liike diatoms, and where other
diatomaceous beds are found at a considerable depth in some of
the wells.

(b) In wells at Jemsa.
(c) At Zeitia (in Palmer's Bore, and Ranim Island well).
(d) In wells sunk on the Island of Gaysum, where I found

varieties of Triceratium, not reported from the Abu Shaar sample.
(e) In wells put down on Mulhamet Island ; and
(/) In a second well at Abu Shaar.

About thirty samples from these various localities and oil wells
were forwarded recently to Dr. Rendle, and we await with much
interest the results of the expert examination of these.
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ANNOUNCEMENTS AND INQUIRIES.
During the past two years Dr. L. Dudley Stamp has made himself

responsible for the preparation of short abstracts of all geological
papers (except palaeontological, mineralogical, and glaciological)
appearing in the more important English Journals for reproduction
in the Revue de Geologic Great Britain is almost alone amongst
the non-German speaking nations of the world in not making
adequate provision for the inclusion of her geologists' work in this
most useful trilingual periodical. The English Journals dealt
with by Dr. Stamp include Q.J.G.S., P.G.A., G.M., Mining Mag.,
T.I.Petr.T., Bull.I.M.M., Trans.I.M.M., Geogr. Jour., Scot. G.M.,
Geog. Teacher. Dr. Stamp will be very pleased to hear from any
English geologists who are willing to collaborate with him by making
themselves responsible for abstracts of geological papers appearing
in other periodicals or of stated subjects (especially Petrology
and Quaternary Geology) appearing in all. The remuneration is
purely nominal (5 francs per page), but the work is one of great
international importance. Please address letters to Professor
L. Dudley Stamp, University of Rangoon, Burma,
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